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				[bookmark: _GoBack]Paid Family and Medical Leave update 
As you no doubt have already heard, consensus was reached to move the start date for the new Paid Family and Medical Leave program from July 1, 2019 to October 1, 2019. Other dates will shift as well. Please check the website for the Department of Family and Medical Leave for updated information. The changes will also be reflected on DOR’s webpage.
 
Effective date is July 1 for short-term rental and lodging changes
The effective date for the new legislation that expanded room occupancy excise to include short-term rentals, and made other changes that will affect traditional lodging accommodations, is July 1, 2019. Intermediaries for short-term rentals or traditional lodging will need to register on MassTaxConnect, as will short-term rental operators. If rent is collected, there’s a requirement to also collect the appropriate tax and remit it to DOR and file returns. We have lots of information on the webpage.

Tax season is mostly over and the tax bills are out
Over 120,000 tax bills were sent out to taxpayers for 2018 returns. Logging in to MassTaxConnect and choosing Request a payment plan in the I Want To section is the way to go for taxpayers who can’t pay the bill in full. They will be able to set up a payment agreement to pay it over time. Taxpayers must have received a bill and met the requirements before entering into an agreement. Payment plans are generally limited to 36 months. You can find more information on making personal income tax payments.
 
How quickly are we turning things around?
It’s a high priority for us to get things turned around quickly for taxpayers. We reviewed responses from taxpayers who received Information Request notices in 4.5 days on average. We turn around e-message responses on income tax queries in one day. Let us hear from you about anything we should be focusing on to be as responsive as possible. You can reach us with your suggestions at dor360@dor.state.ma.us.
 
No rest for the wicked
While tax practitioners take a well-deserved rest from preparing returns night and day, scammers are still hard at work.  You’ve been warned by the IRS and we just want to weigh in as well. With tax bills going out, the focus of the scam may turn to urgent requests for immediate payment or ploys to get personal information to gain access to accounts or steal identities. It’s well worth a reminder to clients to not let their guard down when it comes to scams. We have some tips for protecting against tax identity theft, and contact information for reporting any attempts.
 
Case in point
A taxpayer just sent along a letter they received from “Tax Processing Center, Internal Processing Service, For Franklin County, Public Judgement Records.” The scammers had the name of the company, the address, and the right amount of an outstanding lien – very likely from public records. They were looking to collect the debt. It’s hard to stay ahead of them. Fair warning on this is worth sharing with others, particularly those that may be vulnerable.

You can find previous DOR News on the DOR website.
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